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States district court. Such election 
must be in writing, signed, filed with 
the Board office where the appeal is 
being processed, and served on the par-
ties. The election is effective imme-
diately on the date of receipt by the 
Board office where the appeal is being 
processed. The election may be filed by 
electronic filing, provided the require-
ments of § 1201.14 of this chapter are 
satisfied. 

(b) Termination order. Following re-
ceipt by the Board of an appellant’s 
written election to terminate the 
Board proceeding, a termination order 
will be issued to document the termi-
nation of the proceeding. The termi-
nation order will state that the pro-
ceeding was terminated as of the date 
of receipt of the appellant’s written 
election. Such an order is neither an 
initial decision under 5 CFR 1201.111 
nor a final Board decision and is not 
subject to a petition for review in ac-
cordance with subpart C of part 1201, a 
petition for enforcement in accordance 
with subpart F of part 1201, or a peti-
tion for judicial review. 

[65 FR 5412, Feb. 4, 2000, as amended at 68 FR 
59865, Oct. 20, 2003; 69 FR 57631, Sept. 27, 2004] 

§ 1208.25 Remedies. 

(a) Order for compliance. If the Board 
determines that a Federal agency has 
violated the appellant’s VEOA rights, 
the decision of the Board (either an ini-
tial decision of a judge under 5 CFR 
1201.111 or a final Board decision under 
5 CFR 1201.117) will order the agency to 
comply with the statute or regulation 
violated and to compensate the appel-
lant for any loss of wages or benefits 
suffered by the appellant because of the 
violation. If the Board determines that 
the violation was willful, it will order 
the agency to pay the appellant an 
amount equal to back pay as liquidated 
damages. 

(b) Attorney fees and expenses. If the 
Board issues a decision ordering com-
pliance under paragraph (a) of this sec-
tion, the Board will order payment of 
reasonable attorney fees, expert wit-
ness fees, and other litigation expenses. 
The provisions of subpart H of part 1201 
shall govern any proceeding for attor-
ney fees and expenses. 

§ 1208.26 Appeals under another law, 
rule, or regulation. 

(a) The VEOA provides that 5 U.S.C. 
3330a shall not be construed to prohibit 
a preference eligible from appealing di-
rectly to the Board from any action 
that is appealable under any other law, 
rule, or regulation, in lieu of adminis-
trative redress under VEOA (5 U.S.C. 
3330a(e)(1)). An appellant may not pur-
sue redress for an alleged violation of 
veterans’ preference under VEOA at 
the same time he pursues redress for 
such violation under any other law, 
rule, or regulation (5 U.S.C. 3330a(e)(2)). 

(b) An appellant who elects to appeal 
to the Board under another law, rule, 
or regulation must comply with the 
provisions of subparts B and C of 5 CFR 
part 1201, including the time of filing 
requirement of 5 CFR 1201.22(b)(1). 
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